
 

Roads and Maritime Services  

27-31 Argyle Street, Parramatta NSW 2150  |   
PO Box 973 Parramatta NSW 2150  | www.rms.nsw.gov.au  | 13 22 13 

 

 

4 July 2018 

 
RMS Reference: SYD17/00339/03 (A22993125) 
DP&E Ref: SSD 8310  
 
 
DA Coordinator – Social & Other Infrastructure Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment  
GPO Box 39  
SYDNEY  NSW 2001 
 
 
Attention: Iona Cameron   
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
 
 
RESPONSE TO SUBMISSION (RTS) FOR THE RE-DEVELOPMENT OF CURL CURL NORTH 
PUBLIC SCHOOL IN PLAYFAIR ROAD, NORTH CURL CURL  
 
Reference is made to your correspondence dated 12 June 2018 regarding the abovementioned 
development application which was referred to Roads and Maritime Services (Roads and Maritime) 
for comments. Roads and Maritime appreciates the opportunity to provide comments on this 
submission.  
 
Roads and Maritime has reviewed the submitted information and notes that the proposed 
development is to increase school capacity for an additional 80 students and 6 staff due to future 
population growth in the area. Roads and Maritime has the following comments for Department’s 
consideration:  
 
1. Proposed removal of existing Children’s Crossing on Playfair Road to provide additional drop-

off and pick-up facility is subject to approval by the Local Traffic Committee.  
 
Should you have any further inquiries in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 
Ahsanul Amin, A/Senior Land Use Planner on 02-8849 2762 or by email at 
development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au.  

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Pahee Rathan 
A/Senior Land Use Assessment Coordinator 
Network Sydney – North West Precinct  

  


